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Senator Pat Woods, Representative Jack Chatfield Ask Auditor to 
Review Clawbacks from Local Governments for Employees Benefits 
Shortfall 
 

SANTA FE — This week, Senator Pat Woods (R-Broadview) and Representative Jack 
Chatfield (R-Mosquero) sent a letter to State Auditor Joseph Maestas requesting his review of 
an urgent matter facing New Mexico local governments. In order to address the massive 
shortfall in the state’s employee group health benefits fund, local governments are being 
required to match a one-time, employer-only assessment.  

Senator Woods issued the following statement along with the co-signed letter to State Auditor 
Maestas: 

“I have received nonstop calls from our local governments facing tough budget decisions in light 
of this policy. We cordially ask that Auditor Maestas look into the legality of this clawback 
measure to ensure that our public servants receive the benefits they earn and that our local 
governments can continue serving our communities to the fullest of their abilities.” 

See the full letter attached below. 
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